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Playing today...
Learning for tomorrow
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From the Board of Directors….!

Happy March! This cold, rainy weather has me ready for SPRING! Speaking of spring, keep a look out for our spring-themed fundraisers. We are in the process of preparing some lovely, fun-filled spring activity baskets for our silent auction. I got a preview of a few the other day and they are so cute! There might also be a nice surprise lurking in one or two…we’ll definitely be sharing more information on that soon. As always, thank you for all you do for MCDC. We truly appreciate the willingness to help out and all of the gratitude being shown our teachers and staff. With that, enjoy the sunshine when you can! 
Regards,

Eileen Beardsley and the rest of the MCDC Board of Directors 

From the Director….!


I can feel spring in the air!  But unfortunately, my allergies are on high alert as well!  I’ll take the sunshine though even if I must suffer a little.

It looks like the mask ordinance will be expiring on April 9th.  I am sure that the Board of Directors will be discussing if this means any changes to our current processes.  They will keep you up to date on plans.  I am looking forward to the day we can feel safer to let the children play together again and welcome our families to events and fellowship!


Spoiled Rotten Photography will be visiting our center on March 24th and 25th.  Our spring pictures are called “Campus Candids”.  These pictures will be taken outside, and there is no need to sign up.  Each child’s picture will be taken individually, and then you can decide whether to purchase.  We do not do sibling pictures in the spring.  I will let you know what day your child will be taken for pictures as the time approaches.  Go ahead and start your search for some cute spring clothes!


Have you looked at the Huntsville Public Library’s website recently?  There are so many programs and resources that the library offers for children.  Check them out!

https://hmcpl.org/kids

We are excited that with spring around the corner, we can revamp our gardens on the playgrounds and in the front of the building.  We will be looking for those that have a special knack when it comes to gardening.  That is not my strong suit!  If you would be interested in being involved in spring planting, please let me know! 


Have a Marvelous March!!

Kelli Wright, Director

Upcoming Events:

March 8th=
Cecilia out of the office
March 11th=
Board Meeting

March 12th=
Cecilia out of the office

March 14th=
Daylight Savings Time

March 19th=
Melissa out of the office

March 22nd=
Melissa out of the office

March 24th-25th=
Campus Candids with Spoiled Rotten Photography

March 25th=
Board Meeting

March 25th-31st=
Cecilia out of the office
Coming Up in April:
1st & 2nd=
Cecilia out of the office
5th-9th
Kelli out of the office

8th & 22nd
Board Meetings

23rd

Cecilia out of the office

27th

Cap and Gown Pictures
Hello from (Infant A)
 
The month of February sure was a whirlwind of seasons.  I hope everyone enjoyed our “snow” days.  The month of March will bring warmer temperatures and hopefully more stroller rides!  Please make sure to leave a jacket and socks (labeled) for those times.


This month we will be introducing the words “up” and “down” using nursery rhymes and fun activities.  


We will also be working on large and fine motor skills.  We will bring in a few things from the multipurpose room.  If you have any activities or rhymes you want to share, please feel free to bring them in.  Hope everyone has a great month!
Dates to Remember:

· March 14th-Daylight Savings Time (Spring Ahead)

· March 17th-St. Patrick’s Day (Wear Green)

· March 20th- First Day of Spring

The Beautiful Babies (Infant B)

Young children are born scientists.  They are curious about everything.  Infants investigate their surroundings by using all their senses.  They spend a lot of time gazing at things, but once they are mobile, they are off on their own to find out how things feel, taste, smell, and sound.  The physical science involves exploring the physical properties of objects and materials.  Children gather information about the physical world by using all their senses to explore and investigate.  Examples of this are: a young infant might grasp and mouth a teething ring you offer or shake a rattle you place in their hand.  The sky is the limit to exploring our physical world.  Spring brings blossoms of outdoor exploring.  Happy Spring!
The Jammin Babies (Creeper A)

What an interesting month February has been! We are so excited to start a new month and a fun new study. March holds so many great things, from

celebrating Dr. Seuss’ birthday, daylight savings change to St. Patrick’s Day. It is also a month full of a variety of weather, although it seems we’ve had that in February as well (lol).  This month our new study will be all about “Weather”. We will learn about snow, rain, sunshine and more. We will be introducing many new songs and poems, and a lot of art and experimentation.

We will be posting our lesson plans on our Creeper B Facebook page, to help with keeping up with all our plans and fun dates. Keep an eye out for special fun activity days. 

Please don’t hesitate to reach out, should you have any questions or concerns.
Important dates:

· Tuesday, March 2 – Dr. Seuss’ birthday, represent by dressing up!

· Sunday, March 14 – Daylight savings, Spring forward one hour!

· Wednesday, March 17 – St. Patrick’s Day, wear your green!

The Little Owls (Creeper B)
Dear Parents,

What a month we have had! February was filled with beautiful sunshine, warm weather, ice and snow – what a crazy month! We are looking forward to March.  Spring is going to be so nice!  

We will be getting outdoors more this month to enjoy the sunshine, fresh air and searching for flowers. Please make sure your child has sunscreen (with a doctor’s note), sturdy shoes, and a light jacket just in case.  Also, please make sure your child has clothes on that you will not mind getting messy from our outdoor explorations. 

Many of our babies also met new developmental milestones last month – half of our kiddos are walking now! Also, almost every child is drinking from their sippy cup too! WOW! We are so proud of them. (
March is going to be a HOOT! 

This month we will be studying all about Flowers!
Important Dates:

3/5
Happy B-day to a sweet little boy

3/10
Happy B-day to a sweet little boy

3/14
Daylight Savings Time Begins

Reminders:

1. Please make sure your child has 2-3 season appropriate outfits (including shoes) 

2. Please make sure your child has sunscreen & a light jacket

The Busy Bees (Toddler A)
Welcome to March, Toddler A family! This month we will be discussing insects like bees, ladybugs, spiders, and caterpillars!

A lot of our friends in Toddler A love to help clean our toys. Check out our monthly article to see tips and ideas on simple chores your toddler can do at home! 

The weather will be warming up soon, which means more outside time! Please make sure that your child has on appropriate play shoes so they can enjoy our playground! 

Also, don’t forget to apply sunscreen on your child before school and we will apply again for afternoon play! Feel free to contact us with any questions or concerns!  Thank you!
Clever Foxes (Toddler B)
Happy Spring from Toddler B!  We have a creepy crawly month ahead of us!  Throughout the month of March, we will be identifying and discussing different types of insects.  We will also be incorporating Eric Carle books into our lessons.  The first week of the month is “Read Across America” week.  Please don’t forget to read to your child daily as it is an important steppingstone in their development!   
Things You Can Do at Home
· Read your favorite Dr. Seuss book to your child/ren

· Please have your child practice eating with a spoon. 

· Go on a bug hunt and search for harmless insects.

Just a friendly reminder that the clocks spring forward one-hour early Sunday morning on March 14, 2021 at 2:00 a.m.!!

Reminders
·  Please sure your child has a weather appropriate jacket or coat; we will still be going outside!!

· Please make sure your child has at least 2 changes of clothing that are appropriate for the season

· If at any time, you have any questions or concerns about your child, please do not hesitate to let us know!

Birthdays and Other Important Dates
· March 11th –Happy birthday to a special friend!

· March 14th -Spring forward! Time change!! 

Adventure Awaits (Explorer A)
Monthly Study

· Exercise

Important Dates:

· Daylight savings Time (March 14th)

Notes:

· Thank you to all the parents who helped with our Outer Space Study

· Thank you to all the parents who contributed items for our busy boxes.

Favorite Book for February

· Mars, Here We Come

Favorite Song for February

· Going on An Alien Hunt

Reminders:

· Potty training is going great in the classroom.  If your child is potty training, please talk to your child’s primary caregiver, this will help with consistency, which is very important to make sure everyone is on the same page.

·  Allowing your children to walk into their classroom independently, helps reduce separation anxieties.  Also, it mentally prepares your child for a full day of investigation, self-motivated learning.

Underwater Explorers (Explorer B)

Greeting EB Families! This month our study will be about Pets! Please bring a picture of your child with his/her pet (or favorite stuffed animal) by March 26th.

Reminders:
· Bring a water cup filled with water 

· Take water cup home daily to be cleaned

· Sign FIRST/LAST name on daily 

  sign-in sheets

Important Dates:
· March 13th- A little boy’s birthday 

· March 14th Daylight Saving Time Begins

· March 17th-St. Patrick’s Day 

· March 20th-Spring Begins

“You're never too old, too wacky, too wild, to pick up a book and read to a child.” ~ Dr. Seuss

Extracurricular Activities offered to our class:
· Soccer Shots (small group soccer lessons)

· Big Green Bus (tumbling/gymnastics)

· Private Piano Lessons (individualized musical education)

The Marvelous Monsters (Pre-C)

What a month we have planned.  There is so much to learn in such a short time.  We have many activities planned that your children will truly enjoy!  First off, we will be studying about some of the great stories that Dr. Seuss wrote, and celebrating his birthday March 2nd.  The remaining of the month we will be implementing our Weather Unit.  The goal of this unit is to introduce to children that weather is generated by many different forces.  Our letters for this month are Gg, Hh, Ii, and Jj.


On March 17th, we will be having a St. Patrick’s Day celebration.  Please have your child wear green and bring a green snack to share with the class.  Since we have 14 kids in the class please put your snack in a sandwich size Ziploc bag we do not want to have too much.  Please let us know if you have any questions or concerns about your child.  Thank you!

The Superhero’s (Pre-B)
Spring is here!  We are growing and blossoming everyday in Pre-B.  Our theme for the month will be Gardening.  Our study unit will include hands on learning through planting out own plants and watching them grow.  We are very excited to get started on our Pre-B Garden.  We will have a sign-up if you would like to donate to our garden supply list.  We have a fun filled month ahead.
Reminders:

· Fill water bottles with fresh water in the mornings

· Bring a jacket everyday

· Check the lesson plan

· Bring 2 sets of weather appropriate clothing for your child’s cubby

Please let us know if you have any concerns.  Communication is important to us.  We are always available for conference if needed.  We are now using ABA (Applied Behavior Analysis) for classroom management.  Each child has a chart to fill with stickers or smiley faces to earn rewards for positive behavior and choices through the day.  If you would like more information or have questions, please let us know.

Quote of the month:

“Be yourself, everyone else is already taken.” -Oscar Wilde

The Hopping Frogs (Pre-A)
Dear Parents,


We have had a very exciting February. The children enjoyed playing in the snow and making snowman and snow angels. The children also studied Transportation.


Spring is on its way and we are so excited! The month will bring much warmer weather, breezy days, sunshine and more outdoor activities.


 With the weather improving we will be outside as much as possible. Please make sure that your child has a light jacket or windbreaker to wear outside. Suggestion: Leave an extra jacket in your child’s cubby, just in case. Also check your child’s change of clothing to ensure that they are weather appropriate. 


Our study for this month will be Weather: Snowy, Cloudy, Rainy, Windy and Sunny. The letters we will focus on are X, Y, U, Q, and Z.


On March 1st we will start using A Weekly Progress Report. Details were sent home previously. If there are any questions or concerns at any time, please feel free to let us know.


We will have a wear GREEN DAY and have a GREEN SNACK on Wednesday, March 17th.

Thank you for being great parents that care and support us in all of our efforts.

March Events:
· March 2nd-------Dr. Seuss Birthday

· March 14th------Daylight Savings Time Begins

· March 17th-----Wear Green Day / Green Snack

· March 24th-25th-----Campus Candid’s

· March 26th -----------Kite Day at 9:30 A.M.
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